FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 25th November 2013 at 6.15pm at The Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
Present: David Storr (Chair), Lesley Mackay (minutes), Bob Deacon, Mike Smith and Diana Monahan
Apologies:  Nina Smith, David Taylor, Andy Grant, Susan Quick, Alasdair McGregor and Matt Gibson.
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct.

Matters Arising:
· Carol Singing: Hebden Bridge:  With the early start of 5.15pm on Monday 18th December, it was recognised that not everyone could arrive in time for the first carols.  It was agreed that the Mayor of Hebden Royd Town Council, Karl Boggis, should be invited to attend.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

· Carol Singing at Mytholmroyd:  Carol singers will be setting off from Mytholmroyd on the 16.44 train to Sowerby Bridge on Monday 2nd December and returning on a later train to Mytholmroyd, after which coffee will be available at the Shoulder of Mutton.  Do please let Lesley know if you intend to go along.  Action: all members
· Christmas Tree:   Lesley is to ask Matt if he can manage to get hold of a Christmas tree.  If not, Bob Deacon has volunteered to do so.  Diana will ask the nursery if they would like their children to decorate the tree.  Action:  Lesley and Diana
All members of the Friends were asked if they had any old/spare decorations which could be used.  Action: all members
· Christmas Dinner:  It was agreed that Oldgate will be the venue for our Christmas Dinner at 7.30pm on 18th December (immediately after the carol singing).  Nina will be asked to make a reservation for around 10 people.  Action:  Nina Smith

· Co-operative Community Grant application:  Diana has re-drafted the application.  It was agreed that Diana and Mike Smith will liaise about the final draft before it is sent off.  Action: Mike and Diana
· Ashtrays:  Diana has not yet got hold of any tinfoil ashtrays but will do so before the next meeting.  Action:  Diana

· Poetry Display:  Bob said there was nothing new to report.  Bob and David Taylor were rotating the poems on the boards every month.

Treasurer’s Report:  In David Taylor’s absence there was nothing to report.

Northern Rail Issues:  In Matt Gibson’s absence there was nothing to report.
Any other business:  

Emails:  Lesley asked if Friends wanted to receive all the numerous emails she forwards on to members.  In future members would be asked to individually sign up to publications if they wanted to receive them, e.g. Salvo newsletters, Passenger Focus.  It was agreed that Lesley would alert all members to do so when circulating emails (but only in the immediate future).  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Security markings on photographs:  David Storr mentioned that the security marking on the photographs displayed in both waiting rooms should be renewed to ensure the security of the photographs.  Further arrangements will be agreed at our next meeting.

Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 27th January 2014 at 6.15pm in The Albert Pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
